C. P. S. BULLETIN

Editor:

Wm. D. Christianson, Jr., 62 Douglas Ave., Oakville, Ont.

Business Mgr.:

Wm. Victor Crouse, 149 Evelyn Ave., Toronto, 9, Ont.



Contributors in this issue:

B. L. Baulch

E. R. Dales

Wm. Gladish J. A. Kraemer. P. J. McCabe C. Frank Park

10.41			100
1.1.1	11104	10.01	
10.34		17:51	
		1000	1

The above illustrates the corner of a sheet sent in by I. L. Cohen for the Grand Donation Auction. It shows the corner which got turned under in trimming providing a rare "Gutter Block". This is just a sample of the wide variety of material already on hand for the Donation Auction.

CONVENTION NOTES

The C.P.S. Convention will be held in Westmount, (Montreal), Que., on the dates of April 20-23, 1949.

It is very important that all those intending to visit Westmount for the Big Exhibition, Annual Meeting and all the doings should let the chairman know at as an early date as possible that you will be attending this year. Westmount Club have built up for themselves an enviable reputation for their own annual exhibitions which have in the past been worthy indeed of the fine attendance records they have set.

All C.P.S. members who are planning to put an exhibit in the Montreal Show this year are requested to advise the Exhibition Chairman, Mr. H. Weiland, 99 Balmoral Ave. South, Hamilton, that it is your intention to This information is necessary to enable our hosts, the Westmount Stamp Club to arrange for the necessary frames. Exhibitors are requested to indicate the number of sheets involved, and it is hoped that each member will do his utmost to participate.

A committee of the Directors will visit Westmount on Jan. 15th and go into conference with Westmount Officials. As soon as plans are definitely laid out the members will be notified of the complete program of the Convention.

Remember, if you will be there in Montreal next April 20-23, don't put off writing to let us know until the last minute. Write now to your Exhibition Chairman, C. Woodhead, 529 Winona Drive, Toronto 10, Ont.

DONATION AUCTION

This is not an appeal for one cent from anybody. We do know that every collector has any number of items which he or she knows are of value but does not have a particular place for in their own collection. From these or some other of your extra or duplicate material, you are asked to make a selection to send in to help the Donation Auction.

In these times of rising prices the Society still endeavors to give more and better services than ever before. You can help without paying higher dues or any other cash out-(Continued next page)

Between Ourselves

Members may use this column for personal adlets at 2c per word, payable in advance.

CANADA O.H.M.S. Becoming more and more popular. Eleven all different pictorials only — no King's heads. Fine used. Postpaid 45c. Remittance in mint Canada or U.S. acceptable. B. M. Keighley, 474 Roncesvalles Ave., Toronto, Canada.

Coming Events

Visit the Canadian Acme Employees' Stamp Club Exhibition on Saturday afternoon, Feb. 12th, at 207 Weston Rd.

The Toronto District Unit meets on the second Thursday each month at 22 College St. Visit the T.D.U. next Jan. 13th and Feb. 10th.

The London Philatelic Society will hold their annual exhibition and banquet on Jan. 29th.

Affiliated Club News

"Mr. George MacDonald, widely known historian, was the guest speaker at the fifth annual banquet and bourse of the Ford Employees' Stamp Club held on November 12th.

Banquet -souvenirs distributed to the guests numbering approximately one hundred and ten, were first day covers of the Canadian stamp recently issued to commemorate 100 years of Responsible Government, and containing a copy of the write up by the Post Office Department on the events leading up to Responsible Government

Speaking on the events leading to Responsible Government, Mr. Mac-Donald traced the history of Canada from the time the country was under French rule, down through the formation years of Upper and Lower Canada, Canada West and Canada East, and finally confederation in 1867. Of special interest were Mr. MacDonald's remarks on the local history of the Windsor-Detroit area. An interesting international note, particularly with a large number of prominent Detroit Philatelists present, was Mr. MacDonald's reference to the enemy in the year 1817, which of course was the American army.

Other prominent out of town guests were Mr. Bert Baulch, President of the Canadian Philatelic Society, from Brantford, and Mr. Fred Jarrett, Mr. Arnold Walker and Mr. Alden Johnson from Toronto."

—E. R. Dales, (As written for "The Ford Graphic").

The West Toronto Stamp Club Annaul Exhibition had an attendance of about 150 to see some 40 frames. The judges reported that there was some real class in the exhibits but suggested improvements in write-up and more research rather than a lot of fancy dress up would be better for the future. Mrs. A. Walker, in the B.N.A. Class showed her beautifully written-up frame of '98 Map Stamps which lacked almost nothing towards completion. In the Br. Col. Class, H. V. Smith displayed some fine Penny Blacks of Gt. Britain, which with more research and write-up would rate higher still. In the cover section, Bob Wooley did justice to his

Annual Fees

the fine selection of circuit books on

Pacquebot Cover display. Visitors filled in their time browsing through

hand during the evening.

As of September 1st last the Annual Fee for all members of the Society is \$2.00.

Seventeen stamp collectors in Goderich have organized a Philatelic Club to meet every fortnight. Care of stamps was emphasized, while protecting other's collections was stressed.

Auction lists will be mailed to all names of Philatelists — send B. L. Baulch a list of your friends.

ADVERTISING RATES FOR THE C.P.S. "BULLETIN" 6 Insertions 3 Insertions 1 Insertion 1 Page \$9.50 \$10.50 \$11.00 ½ Page 5.25 5.75 6.00 ¼ Page 2.75 3.00 3.25



Bert L. Baulch

THE C. P. S. PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE

It is now well over six months since this Society honored me by conferring the office of President upon myself. It seems like six years. If anyone had told me that this Society was called upon to render so many services and assume so much responsibilities and listen to so many suggestions as we are called upon to do. I would not have credited it.

Of all the organizations and associations I have been connected with in my life, this is the one that stands out by comparison. First of all this is a non-profit organization which functions largely because of the voluntary effort and time put into it by it's Directors, Officers and some of it's members.

During the past months it has been my privilege to visit a number of the clubs in the course of my travels and without doubt I have never been associated with any organization where the fraternal spirit was more evident. It perhaps would not be fair to single out one club and say that their hospitality exceeded that of other clubs, but perhaps I would be excused for special reference to one trip which will stand out for some time to come. Arriving at Winnipeg I spent several days conferring with various Philatelic friends including of course our Vice-President Capt. W. H. Talbot

and Nathan Froomkin, President of the Winnipeg Club. It is with regret I could not accept all the invitations extended, to say nothing of the Winnipeg Gold Eyes later sent me by Friend Froomkin.

On my return eastwards the Ft. William Stamp Club had arranged a nice Philatelic Social Evening, you know what I mean, Bill Strachan showed me some of his rarities. We showed each other something of interest, we had a grand session. Later I met with the Lakehead Stamp Club, another group of livewires; people of Pt. Arthur-Ft. William are really tops. If you want Philatelic Hospitality, stay over at the Lakehead some time and tell Harold Lockwood you are a C.P.S. member - Brother if you have never seen Kakabeeka Falls, they'll take there even if it's midnight. When I boarded the boat for Sault Ste. Marie I thought, how fortunate I was to be a member of that great fraternity of Kings and Paupers - A Stamp Collector.

When I arrived at the Soo I made enquiries and had almost given up hope on finding a Stamp Club when somebody said go over to the Y.M.C. A. and see Secretary Smith. In no time he had a group of about fifteen of keen enthusiasts together and here I was again, just like being among good friends many miles from home.

My great regret is that it is not possible yet to visit all our clubs throughout the Dominion, but we are getting there. In the last few months, our membership has increased by 100 new members to give us a grand total of around 1300 and I expect that the day will come, perhaps sooner than expected, when Canada's only National Philatelic Society—the C.P.S.—can maintain a paid secretariat and render more invaluable services to its members.

-B. L. Baulch.

Among the comments received on the Year Book was the following: "Please accept my thanks for the Membership Directory of the Canadian Philatelic Society which came to hand yesterday. It is certainly well got up and will be of useful reference." J. S. O'Meara, C.P.S. 206.

C.P.S. member Dick Hedley is now writing a column, "Collecting Canada", every two weeks in Mekeel's Weekly Stamp News.

Barbados new pictorials will bear the value in dollars and cents. (Cont'd)

lays. The items suggested from your collection will never effect your pocketbook. BUT will bring you a prospect of greater pleasure in the further enjoyment of the increased services of your Society. Then too, it will be your pleasure to know that you are assisting in bringing together Stamp Collectors all across the country and making available to them the assistance in their hobby which they could never obtain in the past. So much awaits to be done. You can make it possibe that all those requests for information, help and assistance with their collecting from any number of newcomers to the field will be met with in a really constructive programme of the future by the C.P.S.

Dig out your Donation to-day and send it along to the President of the C.P.S. at 444 Church St., Toronto. In order that the Donation Auctions Lists may be compiled and printed on Feb. 1st it will be necessary that you mail your items by Jan. 20th.

Special Philatelic Prizes will be awarded to some lucky contributors to the Donation Auction. Remember, too, that if a new application accompanies your donation that the value of the award will be doubled. Act now — Boost Philately in Canada.

H. M. King George VI will be the Patron of the 1950 International Exhibition to be sponsored in England by the Royal Philatelic Society.

The Executive committee will be headed by Sir John Wilson, curator of the King's own 250-volume collection valued at more than a million pounds (\$4,000,000.). The Exhibition is scheduled to open May 6, which is the anniversary of the morning on which the world's first postage stamp, the British Penny Black, made it's debut.

We regret to learn of the death on Oct. 19th of Al Burns, Editor of the Western Stamp Collector. Our sympathies are extended to Mrs. Burns with every wish for her success in carrying on their good work.

Edwin Mueller writes a full account on the Methods of Printing, in the Mercury Stamp Journal which is worth reading.

1949 EASTER SEALS

Reports have just reached us that the 1949 Easter Seals for Crippled Children will soon be available to collectors. The seal design portrays a Crippled Boy, on crutches facing the rising sun, symbolic of hope, and beside the boy is his dog. The seal is in three colors and is identical in size and perforations with our one cent postage stamp.

For collectors who have not had the previous issues a limited number are still available as follows: Three Blocks 1947-48-49-Perforated; Three Blocks 1947-8-9-Unperforated; Three sets of Color Proofs 1947-48-49-Unperforated Blocks.

The above lot will be sent to any collector for \$1.00 upon request to the Ontario Society for Crippled Children, 444 Church St., Toronto 5, Ont. "Every Easter Seal You Buy Helps a Crippled Child."

Great Britain prohibits the use of "red" envelopes. The reason given is that red "is likely to cause strain on the eyes of the officers of the post office.

A sample of a new Album Sheet has been received through the courtesy of the Hon. Secretary of the Trinidad Philatelic Society. He states that the sets are produced locally and most of the work done by a member of the Trinidad Philatelic Society. The sample is on good quality paper, size 1114 x 97%", unpunched and can be fitted into any standard L. L. springback binder. ruled for each stamp in Gibbon's cat-There is a neatly lettered heading for each series while a description appears in the underspace for each stamp. The set comprises 104 sheets for the entire issues of George V and VI for the British Caribbean Islands and British Guiana from 1912 to 1947. Supplementary sheets will be issued periodically. The price per set post free to Canada or U.S.A. is \$10.00. Orders or enquiries should be sent to C. V. Francis-lau, P.O. Box 224, Port-of Spain, Trinidad, B.W.I.

Britain now prints 30,000,000 postage stamps every day.



URRY UP — HELP THE C. P. S. DONATION AUCTION.
ELP THE C. P. S. PROMOTE PHILATELY IN CANADA.
AVE YOU SENT YOUR DONATION IN YET?

THE OTTAWA REPORT

By W. M. Gladish

The competition of the Civil Service Commission for the appointment of a successor to the late Stanley Deaville in the position of superintendent, Postage Stamp Division, Post Office Department, has been concluded among the 10 applicants. The successful candidate is not a philatelist and, moreover, he has not been employed previously in the Post Office Department, it is learned.

At this writing (Dec. 20) the appointee has not been announced by the Civil Service Commission although the office in the Postage Stamp Division was scheduled to be taken over by the new official on Jan. 1st, 1949. Incidentally, it is believed that the new superintendent has been a resident of Ottawa for some years. So there is practically the whole story, except the identity of the chosen applicant which is expected to be known very shortly.

What's to be expected in the way of new Canadian stamps is a moot question, as ever, even here on the ground floor in Ottawa.

Our prediction with respect to the 17c Special Delivery Airmail, which we made at the C.P.S. convention in Brantford, Ont., last spring, has come true. This king-size stamp is disappearing from the post offices and no more of this denomination will be printed.

We stand by our previous statement that the next regular airmail stamp will be reduced in size — and watch out for an increased air rate in the light of upward revisions in the United States effective Jan. 1. The change in the Canadian rate could come at the beginning of the 1949-50 fiscal year which is April 1—and also budget time for Parliament.

Although there is an "all-up" policy for domestic first-class mail, air stamps are still needed for flown letters to the U.S. Incidentally, there is little need in Canada for an airmail postcard such as that which is being introduced in the States, so don't look for one from Ottawa.

For some months this writer has had a feeling that Canada is due for new designs for the standard values from one-cent to five cents. The current low-value issues have been in use since 1942 or 1943 and they reflect Canada's war spirit of the per-

iod. We can expect new designs with a peace-time flavor.

The philatelic order list of the Ottawa department is gradually becoming shorter and we have a suspicion that some of the older issues are being slipped to stamp wickets in the post offices for disposal. For instance, we bought some special delivery stamps at the Ottawa Post Office and they were the 1939 10c dark green (Scott E7). Occasionally some odds and ends of recent commemoratives are also available at the public wickets in Ottawa.

It looks, therefore, that the Department intends to persist in its announced policy of cutting down the items in its philatelic bureau. Interesting is the fact that the only onecent stamp on sale at the bureau is the current issue.

You can expect a commemorative on or around April 1 for the admission of Newfoundland to the Canadian Confederation if the absorption goes through as scheduled. In June will come the Halifax bicentennial commemorative. There will be no Canadian stamp in honor of Prince Charles, Royal son of Princess Elizabeth and the Duke of Edinburgh.

There should be a wide protest if Canada's pact with Newfoundland does not call for the destroying of all remainders of the stamps of the island colony. It would be a shame if the balance of Newfoundland supplies were allowed to fall into the hand of stamp-trade speculators.

Satisfied Customers Are The Best Salesmen

Over 100 applications for membership into our Society have been received since September 1st last. Did you sponsor a new member or make good use of the blank application form sent to you recently with your copy of the Membership Directory? As a general rule stamp collectors are interested in associating with those who are fellow-hobbyists. Why not extend to your friends the opportunity to become a member of your own nation-wide philatelic Society.

Our Annual Membership Drive is now on. You can help by boosting the Society to a non-member friend. In unity there is strength. Our strength will grow with every new member you can bring into the Society.



The Trophy illustrated above has been presented by Mr. Geo. Stripp, for an inter-club competition. The purpose and other details below are supplied by Mr. C. F. Park.

THE STRIPP TROPHY

Mr. George Stripp, a member of the British Columbia Philatelic Society, of Vancouver, B.C., has given this very fine shield for the primary purpose of encouraging friendly competition between the Royal City Stamp Club, of New Westminster, B.C., and the British Columbia Philatelic Society in Vancouver. All members of the two clubs are eligible, whether they are advanced collectors or beginners. It is essentially a club competition with a total of points to count. In event of an unequal number of entries from the two clubs the total points accumulated by either club are divided by that club's number of entries. One country only, as listed in Scott's, is allowed per person. None of the following are to be entered: Cover, Airmail, Animal, or other Object Collections.

The following system of points are to be followed by the judges: 1. Condition and neatness, 40 points; 2. Philatelic knowledge and research, 30 points; 3. Completeness, 20 points; 4. Rarity, 10 points.

This was the first year of competition and on Thursday, November 18th, the B.C. Philatelic Society were hosts to the Royal City Stamp Club at the Vancouver Art Gallery. Owing to the inclement weather, not as many collections were shown as had been hoped for, New Westminster showing 12 against the Vancouverites 17. According to the judges the contest was close, but they awarded the Trophy to the Royal City Club.

The Competition next year will take place in New Westminster, where every effort will be made to return the trophy to Vancouver. The rules for this competition are subject to revision and another year may see some revisions. It is particularly desirable to point out, however, that Mr. Stripp's aim is to foster the club spirit and to encourage the medium collectors and beginners to take part.

C. Frank Park,

Honorary Sec'y-Treas.

B.C. Philatelic Soc.

SALES DEPARTMENT

Sales Manager, Ken Haigh, reports plenty of activity but as usual he can find room for lots more books if you will send them in. Care should be taken in mounting as well as in handling throughout the circuit.

A portion of the following letter to the Sales Manager is very apt: "2. The hinging is terrible, it is impossible to lift any stamp to examine the back, the hinges needing to have been placed higher on the back. 3. Scott's catalogue numbers and values should be used, on G.B. over here, except and variety only shown in Gibbon's, as in consequence, prices asked in this book in lots of cases are higher than the ruling prices here and in quite a number of cases are equal to Scott's valuations, the result being that some sales are lost.

These remarks are made with a view to helping owners and not as destructive criticism, but the reverse.

Signed: F. W. A. Moutrie."

"Stamp Values" lists an 1851, die proof of the 12d. in grey-blue on card as selling at auction by Robson Lowe for 35 pounds. A fine, used 6d. slateviolet with B.P.A. certificate, sold at 30 pounds while a similar 6d. reddishpurple of 1852, on thick soft wove paper, sold for 44 pounds. An 1857, 7½d. fine, used on cover to Ireland bronght 45 pounds; at the same time two of the same on covers to England went for 40 pounds. Harmers auctioned a mint block of 4, of the 1916, 2c and 1c, die I, for 13 pounds.

AUCTION DONATIONS TO BE IN BY JANUARY 20th.

Our Affiliated Clubs

We are pleased to announce that the Directors of our Society have revised the fee assessment for the affiliation of local stamp collectors clubs in Canada. The annual fee will be \$1.00 for which the Directors will have published in the Annual Membership Directory general data about each affiliated club for the benefit of our members who may have occasion to visit any part of Canada.

Each affiliated club will file annually a copy of our Registration form, listing the names and addresses of the Officers, the times and place of meetings and other information for the use of National Society in its plans to co-operate with local groups.

Our Executive Secretary has recently mailed to each of the clubs now affiliated a Circular Letter and two copies of the Registration form, one of which is to be completed and returned now with the annual fee of \$1 which will cover the period to April 1st. 1950.

Members belonging to a local collectors club not now affiliated are requested to write to our Executive Secretary for particulars of affiliation arrangements and copies of the Registration form.

In the interesting newsletter of the Lakehead Philatelic Association we note that they are promoting a Junion Club which is drawing a page for Canadian Stamps at each meeting to put in a loose leaf system.

From the bulletin of the Trinidad Philatelic Society we read that President Wm. Boyd who visited the T.D.U. while in Toronto last year, recently spoke on the subject of the manufacture of paper, dealing with types and also watermarks which he urged collectors to make a proper study of.

A recent Canadian cover mailed to Trinidad with an early 1912 Georgian Issue on it brought out the fact that all stamps issued in the British Commonwealth during the reign of King George V were still legal tender. We might add that the only stamps of Canada which have been demonitarised are the Bill Stamps.

Since most of the B.W.I. Islands are changing their currency over to decimal system it is likely that their stamps will follow likewise so now is the best time to acquire the sterling issues.

The Grand River Valley Stamp Club, of Kitchener, had a successful "Get-together Party" in Waterloo on Nov. 6th. 150 Ontarion philatelists attended the gathering. The afternoon was taken up by a Bourse and Exhibition featuring the selection of the winners by "Popular Vote" of the visitors. Fred Shinn won the Dominion Life Shield for the Best Entry with a representative collection of the world. Jim Turley's frames of the British Royal Family tied for second place with Art Boehmer who showed an outstanding specialized collection of 3 penny Beavers.

speaker, Ed. Goodale. of Hamilton, showed part of his Cover collection. He spoke of the early postal history of the Grand River Valley towns. The early mail came up the Dundas Rd. to Waterloo where the early Kitchenerites had to go to pick up their mail as they had no office of their own. This helps account for rivalry existing to this day between the "Twin-Cities". The busyof the Kitchener-Dundas Rd. was probably due to its having more Taverns per mile than any other road in Canada, noted the speaker. He also commented that in the Pre-cancel field. Guelph has the rarest while Kitchener has had more misprints, double surcharges, etc., than any other Canadian city, even though the work was all done at Ottawa. Kitchener also leads the rest of Canada in the number of Philatelic publications, one of the earliest having been the Philatelic Advocate printed Starnaman Bros. Mr. Goodale showed a cover franked with small queens and cancelled with a large "A". Generally attributed to Appleton, N.S., his cover shows by a clear cancellation that this came from Appleby, an early town near Listowell, Ont.

-J. E. Kraemer.

Bill Hawes, of Sydney, has written the Lord's Prayer six times on the back of an Australian 2½d. stamp.

Australia issued a 2½d. stamp on Sept. 13th picturing the Australian scientist, Baron Ferdinand von Mueller, who was Government Botanist of Victoria from 1852 until his death in 1896. It is printed in deep red and will be on sale for two months.

William James Farrer appears on the commemorative issued July 12th by Australia. He was a pioneer in developing disease and drought resisting wheat varieties.

MEMBERSHIP REPORT FROM EXECUTIVE SECRETARY

The Canadian Philatelic Society Welcomes the Following New Applications: Unless objection is made in writing to the secretary within fifteen days these names will be added to the membership lists of the Society.

- John W., 755 Up. Lansdowne, Westmount, Montreal 6; Egypt, Switz, Can; by C. Woodhead

- C. Woodhead.

 Newman, S.R.L., 511 Crowe Ave., Fort Frances, Ont.; Can; by W. T. Talbot.

 Ross, Miss Lilly M., 37 MacDonell Ave., Toronto 3, Ont.; Gen; by Miss E. T. Smith.

 Beaven, Melville H. C., Box 1056, Vernon, B.C.; Gen.; by P. J. McCabe.

 Thomas, I. F., 5410 Vannutelli St., Snowden, Montreal; Gen.; by W. I. Thomas.

 Kenyon, S. S., 485 Willard Ave., Toronto 9; B.C.; by Alden Johnson.

 Calder, James A., 113 Grange, Ottawa; 19th Cent. Spain, Nfd, Can; by H. P. Stockwell.

 Funk, Boyd D. P., Box 133, Republic, Ohio; BNA, USA.Siam; by P. J. McCabe.

 Sandulak, Dan, Box 386, Sundre, Alberta; USA, BC; by P. J. McCabe.

 MacMurray, D. B., 400-7th Ave. S., Kenora, Ont.; FDCs; by Capt. W. H. Talbot.

 Maggraye, Mrs. Violet, 31 High Park Ave., Toronto; Can, BC; by W. Vic Crouse.

 Gausdal, Mrs. Laura E., 1837 Larch St., Vancouver, B.C.; Can, U.S.; by P. J. McCabe.

 Romiano, Chas. J., 430 George St., Cobourg, Ont.; Can, Nfld; by Dr., Geo, Kidd.

 Feero, Frank W., 25 Broad St., Saint John, N.B.; Can, Cdn. 1stFlts; by A. N. Peatman.

 Balcom, W. F., 120 Orange St., Saint John, N.B.; Can, Cdn. 1stFlts; by A. N. Peatman.

 Balcom, W. F., 120 Orange St., Saint John, N.B.; BC; by P. J. McCabe.

 Horsington, Earl, 15 Orchard Rd., Skaneateles, N.Y.; USA, Can, GB, Cuba, Australia; by

 P. J. McCabe.

- P. J. McCabe.
 Gallop, S. C., 114 Mount Joy Ave., Toronto, Ont.; Egypt, GB, India; by H. Buckland.
 Heale, J. N., 11 Bramber Rd., Seaford, Sussex, Eng.; Can, GoldCoast; by L. J. Hobbs.
 Carnerie, C. N., 42 Oak St., Stratford, Ont.; Gen; by P J. McCabe.
 Gordon, M. Lynn, 6150 Carnarvon St., Vancouver, B.C.; Can; by P. J. McCabe.
 Baker, E. J. Phipps, 280 Roslin Rd., Winnipeg, Man.; Early Can; by P J. McCabe.
 Noxon, R. C., 585 O'Connor St., Ottawa; Gen; by P. J. McCabe.
 Noxon, R. C., 585 O'Connor St., Ottawa; Gen; by P. J. McCabe.
 Cheney, Harold R., R.R. No. 1, Corbyville, Ont.; Gen; by Ken Haigh.
 White, Milton E., Windham Centre, Ont.; Can, USA, BC; by C. Woodhead.
 Bunston, Bernice E., 677 King Edward Ave., Ottawa; Gen; by P. J. McCabe.
 Mills, Mrs. Roger, 253 Weldon St., Moncton, N.B.; Gen; by P. J. McCabe.
 Fidlar, D. G., 2730 Hill Ave., Regina, Sask.; Gen; by P. J. McCabe.
 Belks, W. E., 94 Amelia St., Toronto 5, Ont.; Gen; by B. L. Baulch.
 Duffus, Roy A., 1020 Sibley Tower Bldg., Rochester, N.Y.; Can, USA, Xmas Seals; by B. L. Baulch. P. J. McCabe.

- 4805

- Duffus, Roy A., 1020 Sibley Tower Blug., Additional Duffus, Roy A., 10
- 4812"

- McCallum. J. A., Meteorological State Dynamics of the McCallum. J. A., Meteorological State Dobson, W. A., 7162 Angus Drive, Vancouver, B.C.; Can,BC; by H. Weiland. Dobson, W. A., 7162 Angus Drive, Vancouver, B.C.; Can,BC; by H. Weiland. Horne, A. C. W., Apt. 4, 619 Avenue Rd., Toronto; BWI, SA; by W. V. Crouse. Brown, Harold S., 1840 Retallack St., Regina, Sask.; USA, France; by D. R. Doxsee. Goulden, Chris. H., 1253 McGill College Ave., Montreal; Gen; by A. Brophey. Read, Dr. W. R., Drumheller, Alta.; BNA, Medical Stamps; by A. W. Hyde. Campbell, C. S., 2235 Drummond Rd., Niagara Falls, Ont.; Mixture, all kinds; by M. W. Pickardson. Campbell, C. S., 2235 Drummond Rd., Niagara Falis, Ont.; Mixture, all kinds; by Wm. Richardson.

 Burns, Dick, P.O. Box 2314, Monroe Sta., Dearborn, Mich.; Neth&Col; by Stan Hill. Herth. D. R., 651 Barrington Rd., Grosse Pointe, Mich.; Can, USA & postal cards; by Norm Clark.

 Mangold, Carl R., 4131 Cote des Neiges Rd., Montreal; Switz Air Mails; by R. Watson. Mathews, Wm., 844 McEachren Ave., Montreal; Late Can; by A. Mathews.

 Steeves, Miss Laura A., 370 Wharncliffe Rd. S., London, Ont.; BNA, Can, Nfld, used blocks; by Miss C. Jones.

 Hopkins, Austin B., 66 Bowman, Kapuskasing, Ont.; Can, USA, BC; by R. R. Watkins. Park, J. Alex, 253 Lewiston, Grosse Point Farms, Detroit 30, Mich.; Gen; by N. Clark. Chowen, Arthur R., 256 Waterloo St., Saint John, N.B.; Gen; by P. J. McCabe. Wenger, Dr. Peter, 400 Victoria Ave., Fort William, Ont.; Ukraine; by W. J. Strachan. Bailey, J. C., 2 Francis Block, Fort William, Ont.; UsA, BC; by W. J. Strachan. Harris, Wm. J., 1414 Isabella St., Fort William, Ont.; USA, BC; by W. J. Strachan. Dunkin, T. Angus, 610 Franklin S., Fort William, Ont.; Can, USA, BC; by W. J. Strachan. Boyd, W. T., 1030 Palmerston Ave., Winnipeg, Man.; Gen; by W. J. Strachan. Boyd, W. T., 1030 Palmerston Ave., Winnipeg, Man.; Gen; by W. J. Strachan. Brote, Henry H., Lakeville, Kings County, N.S.; Can, Nfld, USA; by W. Bramhill. Smith, Barnett J., 176 Pim St., Sault Ste. Marie, Ont.; Can, USA; by R. J. Smith. Kertcher, M. C., 5 Normandy Rd., Oakville, Ont.; BNA, Br. Africa; by Wm. Christianson, McVey, J. W., 220 Baker St., Sudbury, Ont.; BNA, BNA, Br. Africa; by Wm. Christianson, McVey, J. W., 220 Baker St., Sudbury, Ont.; BNA, USA; by P. J. McCabe.

 ISTATEMENT:

REINSTATEMENT:

3639 E'sie, J. D., 72 Cambridge Rd. W., Crystal Beach, Ont.; by C. Woodhead.

CORRECTIONS AND CHANGES OF ADDRESSES:

- French, R. C., should read at 77 Wanless Crescent, Toronto.
- French, R. C., should read at 77 Wanless Crescent, Toronto.
 Elliott, Lance, from Los Angeles is now at 232 No. Clark Drive, Apt. 2, Beverly Hills, Cal.
 Eaton, F. E., is now at 877 Hornby St., in Vancouver, B.C.
 Caswell, E. C., is 4810-46th St., in Red Deer, Alta.
 Gagne, W. J., is now at 959 Jane St., in North Bay, Ont.
 Murphy, W. J., from Toronto, is now at 51 Glendora Blvd., Lansing. Ont.
 Murphy, W. J., from Toronto, is now at 51 Rosebank Ave., Halifax, N.S.
 Carter, N. M., of Kamloops, is now at 612 McBride Bldg., New Westminster, B.C.
 O'Donnell, Rev. B. A., of Grimsby, is now at Port Colborne, Ont.
 Doxsee, R. R., is now at 3136 Rae St., in Regina, Sask.
 Wood, G. L., of Beulah, Man., is now in Birtle, Man.
 Stoneman, R. J., is now at 51 Montgomery Ave., in Timmins, Ont.
 Nelmes, H. T., should be 2843 Scott St., in Vancouver, B.C.
 Mann, Robt., of Toronto, is now at 31 Rosebank Ave., Halifax, N.S.
 Moore, Chris. A., is at 1954 Blcor St. W., Toronto, Ont.